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The United States Pharmacopeia (USP) is pleased to submit the following statement for the 
record on the hearing “Drug Shortage Health and National Security Risks: Underlying Causes 
and Needed Reforms.” 
 
USP is an independent, scientific, global non-profit organization founded in 1820 when eleven 
physicians took action to protect patients from poor-quality medicines. Convening in the old U.S. 
Senate Chamber, they published a national, uniform set of guidelines for medicines called the 
U.S. Pharmacopeia.  
 
A core pillar of USP’s work is to help strengthen the global supply chain so that the medicines, 
dietary supplements, and foods that people rely on for their health are available when needed 
and meet quality standards as expected and required. 
 
The Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetics Act of 1938 created the statutory requirement that 
medicines sold in the United States generally must adhere to USP’s public quality standards to 
help ensure the quality of medicines and the safety of patients. USP standards are developed 
by nearly 800 scientific and healthcare experts who volunteer their time on USP’s standard-
setting committees, which also include over 200 U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) 
government liaisons. In these and other ways, USP works closely with the FDA, other 
government agencies and across health and science communities to develop USP standards 
(over 6,000 today) that are enforced by the FDA.  
 
In addition to our work on standards, USP is an active participant in many public-private 
partnerships on supply chain-related issues. This includes work with the FDA, the 
Administration for Strategic Preparedness and Response (ASPR), and the Biomedical 
Advanced Research and Development Authority (BARDA). USP also engages with the World 
Health Organization and the Pan American Health Organization as an officially recognized non-
state actor and hosts the USP-APEC (Asia-Pacific Economic Cooperation) Center of Excellence 
for Securing Medical Product Quality through the Supply Chain, under the sponsorship of the 
FDA.  
 
USP is governed by more than 500 organizations, including scientific, healthcare practitioner, 
consumer, and industry organizations, as well as dozens of government agencies, who together 
comprise the USP Convention.1  

  

 
1 USP's governing bodies, in addition to the Council of the Convention, include its Board of Trustees and Council of Experts. 



http://www.usp.org/medicinesupplymap


https://www.fda.gov/media/131130/download




https://www.whitehouse.gov/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/100-day-supply-chain-review-report.pdf
https://www.whitehouse.gov/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/100-day-supply-chain-review-report.pdf




https://www.brookings.edu/opinions/comments-on-the-draft-harmonized-system-code-list-of-critical-supply-chains/


https://wustl.app.box.com/s/32e1w52bgajp6pz22gf4vjotj78997uk



